CCI Arts and Humanities Subcommittee

3/15/10, 8:00-9:30 a.m., 4187 Smith Laboratory

Approved Minutes

Present: Bartman, Eyerly, Hubin, Masters, Miller, Vankeerbergen. Guest: Meyers.
AGENDA:
1. Two announcements: 
· B. Vankeerbergen introduces Cat Meyers, new Assessment Coordinator for Arts and Sciences

· Upon the request of FAES, Animal Sciences 248, 494, and 697.06 were moved on to OAA. All three courses had originally requested Diversity International Western (non-U.S.) GEC status. The Arts and Humanities CCI Subcommittee sent the courses back for further clarifications in AU 2009. FAES now wishes to offer those courses without the originally requested GEC status.
2. Approve minutes of 3-1-10
Hubin, Masters, unanimously approved

3. Women Studies 110H (Seeking Culture & Ideas)  
· Course includes substantial research component compared to non-honors version
Eyerly, Miller, unanimously approved

4. Sexuality Studies New Major   
· Home department concern (where the major is going to be housed): likely in the English Department because of Debra Moddelmog being the driving force. There are 141 SBS students currently taking the Sexuality Studies Minor; fewer students are in the Humanities (46). So why house the major in Humanities? 
· The proposed major includes few biology courses. This is surprising because it is an interdisciplinary program. There is only one course in that field: Molecular Virology, Immunology, and Medical Genetics 694 (prereq: permission of instruction—probably just need basic science). For example, Biology 597 “Biology of Human Diversity: Race, Gender, and Ethnicity” is a gender-related course and is not included in the proposal (prereq: 10 cr hrs of biological sciences course work and sr standing). We should recommend they add that course.
More generally, there are few non-humanities courses (there are some courses in Anthropology, Education, HDFS, Molecular Virology, Psychology, Social Work, Sociology). This is a concern. 
Action: Ask proposers if they looked into including more social science and science courses in their list of electives. If they already did, ask them if they will include such courses if they become available in the future.
· Cover letter specifies that electives will only be considered if 50% of course content, discussions, and assignments address sexuality.  If proposers would consider changing the 50% rule, the following courses warrant inclusion in the list:

· Sociology 635 “Men in Society.”
· History 528 “History of love”: Though argument presented in History concurrence is rather weak, the course should probably be included in the program. The Subcommittee is aware that the cover letter explains that this course is not included in the major because sexuality is not a prominent element of the course. Still, this course seems to fit in the context of the major. Some information that is not about sexuality may still be excellent preparation for a sexuality studies major.
· Sociology 430 “Sociology of the Family”
· Women’s Studies concurrence is a bit defensive (overreaction). It sounds like they are worried about losing majors. However, not many Women’s Studies majors have taken Sexuality minor. This proposed major offers more than just a Women’s Studies view on things.

· Program assessment: page 7: In years three and four, the program “will add data, collected via a senior exit interview, regarding what students do after they graduate from the program.  More specifically, [they] will determine how many graduates of the program have been hired in positions related to sexuality studies and how many have been admitted to pertinent graduate programs.  A successful program will place 50% of students in field-related jobs or quality graduate or professional schools.” Subcommittee wonders how they define a job related to sexuality studies. It’s difficult to track a job related to a field. We do not require this for any of our other programs. Where does the 50% come from? Now that Alumni Association is being folded in the University, it may be possible that OSU will be able to track its graduates better. The proposal only expects 5-10 students in the first two years; that’s a small program. It may be that they’ll follow up with each student individually.
· Proposal well put together.
Hubin, Miller, subcommittee unanimously approves the major as it now stands to move
forward to CCI (Subcommittee will share with proposers items in bold above.)
